
 

CONGRATULATIONS to C4 students who 
participated in the FFA Parliamentary 
Procedure Contest.  They took first 
place at the district contest and move 
on to the sectional contest in January! 
This is the first time in 6 years the 
Columbus team has won district. Kudos 
to Kellen Hottell, Riley Carothers, 
Betsy Hoene, Gus Brockhaus, Delaney 
Cooney, Corbin Beverly, and Jenna 
Thomas.  The Parliamentary Procedure 
Leadership Development Event (LDE) 
evaluates students on their ability to 
conduct an orderly and efficient 
meeting using parliamentary 
procedure.  Participants are judged on 
their knowledge of parliamentary law 
and their ability to present logical, 
realistic, and convincing debate and 
motions. You may have met Culinary Art students at the Christkindl Market 

in Nashville, Indiana this past weekend.  They created and sold 
baked goods to support their scholarship program and assist with 
student competition expenses.  Despite rainy weather on Friday, 
the overall weekend turnout was good.  

C4 will connect community resources to provide career education for  
all students while laying the foundation for life-long learning. 

                            www.bcscschools.org/C4                      @ConnectionsC4 
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Automotive Technology students Cody Eisenmenger and Merrick 
White paused to chat with the winners of a C4 Oil Change, after 
completing the job at Columbus East.  These community members won 
the drawing at this year’s Bartholomew County 4H fair.  This summer, 
be sure to come find the C4 STEM trailer to participate in fun activities 
and enter to win prizes donated from various C4 programs. 

The FFA team, practicing their procedures a few days before the competition.  

http://www.bcscschools.org/C4

